
We’d like to express our appreciation to 
the Seabeck Conference Center for 

allowing our CKFR Crews and Volunteers 
to use their facility at the Conference 

Grounds for an awesome week of training! 



September 13 

The Kitsap County Fire 
Marshal announced that 
the Phase I Burn Ban has 

been lifted as of 0800. 
All outdoor burning may resume, 

subject to normal rules and 
regulations: 

 No burning in urban areas; 
 Burning permits are required—

obtained from your local fire 
district. 

 
September 23 
BOC Meeting 

Admin Building (4PM) 
 

September 28 
Kitsap Fire Fighters Benevolent Fund 

Oktoberfest 
@ Cash Brewing (3-10PM) 

 
OCTOBER 

We are promoting Cancer 
Awareness all month long! 
And yes...now is the time to find 

your pink CKFR t-shirt. 
 

October 6 
BOC Meeting 

Admin Building (4PM) 
 

October 14 

Seattle Sounders FC 
First Responders Day 

vs.. Minnesota United 
CenturyLink Field (1PM) 

 
October 28 

BOC Meeting 
Admin Building (4PM) 

https://groupmatics.events/event/FRD2019


RIGHT/BELOW:  PFF/PM Jesse Graham flips a coin to 
determine which evaluation test he will complete. His 
knowledge of maps, policies, and crew makeup was 
tested, along with physical evolutions of pulling hose, 
raising ladders and connecting hydrants. He passed with 
flying colors! Well done! 

BELOW:  Haley and Lynn Heiser visited Crews and 
Admin this week and brought in their 9/11 
Remembrance Cakes!  This sweet gesture is always very 
appreciated by our members.  Pictured below (L-R) with 
Haley and Lynn are FF Brad Shearer, PM Dan Martin, 
Shane Anderson from Poulsbo Fire, and LT Justin Brown. 
Thank you to the Heiser family! 



RIGHT:  CKFR mechanics Joe Eberle and Brandin 
Skovald and Battalion Chief Greg Platz were in 
Appleton, Wisconsin this week for the pre-build 
meeting for a new fire engine to be delivered in May 
next year. Dan Hays from Hughes Fires Equipment 
was also there assist with the process.  

RIGHT:  Welcome DeVonte Short to 
the CKFR family!  On Monday, he was 
sworn in as a Volunteer EMT. His 
beautiful family, wife Kailey and son 
DeVonte Jr., were in attendance. 
Welcome!  



RIGHT:  Labor Day found A-shift on site at 
McWilliams construction site for a large (40' tall!) 
pile of bark and ground-up stumps that was on fire. 

LEFT:  On Wednesday, Admin staff 
participated in the building’s back-to-school 
themed potluck! 

It took thousands of gallons of water and help 
from a construction worker with a bulldozer to 
spread the pile out and put out the hot spots. 

RIGHT:  This morning, 
Captain Kevin Goodwin 
and FF Brian Soete were 
invited out to the YWCA 
Putt-Putt Tournament! 



FireTown Truck Academy 2019 
 
Captain Tom Sullivan, LT John Tollefson, A/O 
Steve Whitish, FF Mike Smith and FF Joey 
Werlech attended the weeklong Truck 
Academy in Woodinville! The training focused 
on ventilation (commercial and residential), 
forcible entry, search & rescue and building 
construction.   



 

 

This was a joint training exercise between CKFR 
and Navy Region Northwest put together by 
Training Lt. Steve Davison. Seabeck Conference 
Grounds was generous enough to let us train on 
one of their older buildings slated for 
demolition.  Crews practiced dealing with 
structure fire, firefighter maydays, patient 
rescue, roof ventilation and more! 





Have something newsworthy to share? 
Email Serena (sprince@ckfr.org)! 

mailto:sprince@ckfr.org

